
 
 
 

 

 

To: GAM Maintenance personnel (under State Aircraft approvals) 

From: QA Department 

Issue: 240821-18 

Re: Transition from Technical Airworthiness Management Manual to Malaysia 
State Technical Airworthiness Regulation (MSTAR 145) 

 

Good day, everyone! 

 

We are pleased to announce the transition from the Technical Airworthiness Management Manual 

(TAMM) to the Malaysia State Technical Airworthiness Regulation (MSTAR 145) framework. This 

change is part of our commitment to align with national standards and enhance the safety and efficiency 

of our airworthiness management processes. 

 

The transition will be implemented in phases where during this period both Maintenance Manual 

Procedure (MMP) and newly drafted Maintenance Organisation Exposition (MOE) will be used until 

the MOE has been approved.  

 

Aligned with this transition, all certifying staff, who are under State Aircraft approvals, are required to 

submit a new application for company approval using Application for Company Approval (GAM/Q-012 

Rev 6). Kindly refer to Appendix 1 for Requirements for SAML Application. It is important for us to 

show compliance with the regulations outlined in MSTAR 145 while adhering to TAMM. 

 

The transition from TAMM to MSTAR 145 represents a significant advancement in our airworthiness 

management practices as well as complying with the national standards. We appreciate your 

cooperation and support during this transition period. Together, as Regional Airworthiness Experts, 

we will continue to soar to new heights! 

 

Best Regards, 

 

Farah Nabilah 
Quality Assurance Executive 



 
 
 

 

 

Appendix 1 Requirements for SAML Application 


